
From: Rowan Paul   
Sent: Saturday, September 23, 2023 3:20 PM 
To: msandir@cityofsanmateo.org; Alex Khojikian <akhojikian@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Cc: lnash@cityofsanmateo.org; Richard Hedges <rhedges@cityofsanmateo.org>; Zachary Dahl 
<zdahl@cityofsanmateo.org>; Naomi Ture ; l  
Subject: Regarding Draft EIR, Draft 2040 General Plan 
 
 
Dear City Council and planning committees, 
 
My wife and I are dismayed to see yet more proposed erosion of our neighborhood at 5th and Delaware 
with The Draft 2040 General Plan and Draft EIR.  
 
 The definition of Arterial is 10,000 - 50,000 vehicles a day.  There has been no collaboration on this 
reclassification. I oppose this reclassification and strongly feel that 5th avenue remain a neighborhood 
street given that we have families, neighbours with kids and families that have lived here for decades.  
 
 How do we address this increased cut-through traffic?  We need assurances for traffic calming for both 
5th and 9th Avenues. 
 
  A class III Bike Boulevard is proposed for 5th Avenue which means we need lower traffic volumes for 
safer streets for pedestrians and bicyclists. Other cities in San Mateo County plant a tree in the center of 
the intersection to reduce cut-through traffic and improve air quality. I recommended we do that and 
add speed bumps or rumble strips. We are thankful for new pavement and repainted bike strips. To 
reclassify as an arterial would be devastating, contradictory and a move in the wrong direction. 
 
In addition, 4th and 5th Avenues are included in the Equity Priority Neighborhoods. We request that the 
boundaries of the Equity Priority Neighborhoods be extended to 9th Avenue and include streets from S 
Delaware to S Amphlett for more residential protections.  
 
Our 5th avenue neighborhood is a close one where we all know our neighbors. We do NOT want this to 
turn into a high density housing project with 7 floor new housing developments as you have been 
building near the tracks, some without concession or requirement for more parking or significant city 
infrastructure which is frankly ridiculous. Our neighbourhood is already taking a big hit and we WILL not 
stand for further erosion.  
 
I have attached an example of the damaging effect of traffic on our neighborhood. This is my neighbor's 
Porsche that was subject to a hit and run RIGHT OUTSIDE his and our houses.  Can you imagine if there 
was a child playing on the sidewalk?  
 
Again as a reminder, our son got run over by a car at 5th and Clairmont just 2 blocks from our house. 
NOTHING was done by the city to increase safety at this intersection or in our neighborhood despite 
token lip service phone call with Lisa Nash and Eric Rodriguez at the time when it happened. 
 
Needless to say,  we are sufficiently energized to fight this proposal.  
 
Please do the right thing for the invested locals. 
 



Thank you. 
 
Rowan Paul, MD 
 
 
 




